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o TANZEEM-E-ISLAMI —
— PRESS RELEASE: [IIEIVEIEE) ——

Tanzeem-e-dslami strongly and unequivocally supports ‘The
Eradication of Riba Act, 2019’

(Hafiz Aakif Saeed)

Lahore (PR): “Tanzeem-e-lslami strongly and unequivocally supports ‘The
Eradication of Riba Act, 2019°.”

This was stated by the Ameer of Tanzeem-e-Islami, Hafiz Aakif Saeed, during the Khitab-e-
Jumu’ah at Jamiah-al-Qur’an Mosque in the Quran Academy, Model Town, Lahore. The Ameer
noted that Tanzeem-e-Islami has been striving for the abolition of riba in Pakistan for a long time
now. While addressing the government, the Ameer said that if they are honest and sincere in their
intention of making Pakistan a reflection of the Riyasat-e-Madinah, then they ought to get the bill
passed and remove every hurdle in the path of the passing of the bill with sheer faith and courage,
thus submitting and surrendering in the war against Allah (SWT) and His (SWT) Messenger (SAAW).

While praising the resolution passed in the Punjab Assembly prohibiting people from the world of
showbiz to participate as ‘authorities and scholars’ during the special Ramadan transmissions, the
Ameer called it a very positive development and said that we hope that both the provincial
government and PEMRA would ensure that only authentic and renowned religious scholars are
allowed to run the show and speak as expert authority during these transmissions.

While expressing anguish and deep somrow on the passing of the bill prohibiting ‘underage marriage’
in the Senate of Pakistan, the Ameer remarked that it is a matter of great disgrace and vehemently
condemnable. He added that describing persons under the age of 18 as ‘children’ in the bill is not
only manifestly against the edicts of Islam but also contrary to our cultural and societal values and in
stark violation of the constitution of the Islamic Republic of Pakistan. The Ameer concluded by
remarking that the truth is that the secular and liberal elements in Pakistan are making every
possible effort to destrov the social fabric of our nation at the behest of the West.
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